METOERERE 20T @

P.O.Box1
Alexandria, LA 71315-2223
sidluke1@gmail.com

Dear Family & Friends,

Greetings in the Wonderful Name of Jesus, the Name that is above every name. The Name that
every knee shall bow and every tongue shall confess that Jesus Christ is Lord of lords to the
Glory of God the Father!

Two powerful recent testimonies in Ovalle, Chile tell of the great mercies of the Lord. Believe!
Never give up! Hang on in hope till you have a breakthrough for your family!

1. Jaime rents professional sound equipment & platforms for events. He set up the stage
last year for P.Guillermo for the citywide celebration of the Day of Evangelical Church, in the
downtown square. A few months later, Jaime's seriously ill son died, devastating his father
emotionally. Guillermo and Claudio reached out to him, walking him thru his grieving process.

Less than one year later, Jaimes' daughter contracted a very serious pneumonia which left her
in a coma for 7 days, with little hope that she would survive. Guillermo reached out to him and
ministered to his daughter in ICU. She is now alert, out of ICU and has been transferred to the
local hospital as she recovers. Jaimes has promised that any event Guillermo would hold from
then on, he would freely supply the equipment. When his daughter is released from the hospital,
he would bring her to give thanks to the Lord Jesus at the Lily of Ovalle Church.

2. Rosita's daughter, Javiera (24) was returning home late from out in the country with a
friend in heavy fog when they had a terrible accident with a bus. The fire department called
Rosita to notify her that her daughter had died. She and her husband immediately began
praying & called P. Guillermo on their way to the emergency room. When they arrived, they
found that Javiera was barely alive with major internal injuries, including her intestine was
severed, excessive hemorrhaging, and her right leg with severe injury. The Lord mightily
touched her. She is now out of the hospital recuperating and doing physical therapy at home.

TAMORA

On our recent trip in Mexico, we were thankful for an open door to minister in an open air
meeting, on a dead-end street, something we did often ministering in both Mexico & Chile.
Victor(31) & Arelie(wife, 28) have been bringing the Gospel of Jesus Christ to this neighborhood
& going door-to-door inviting & praying for people. After the first meeting without a roof, the
Lord led Sid to donate money to purchase tin roofing & cardboard for walls until they can obtain
their permanent property. Above pics are two different meetings. People were saved, healed,
set free & after were served a fellowship meal. The far right pictures show the brothers hanging
the metal roofing. We are trusting the Lord for a property to build on before the winter months.

Thank you for being an important part of this ministry & outreach. Together we have seen lives
& communities changed through the powerful Word of God & the unfailing Love of Jesus! We

love & appreciate you for all you have done, whether praying or giving or encouraging us.
Together we are reaching others with the Gospel of Jesus Christ! Thank you! We love you!

In His vineyard together for His honor and glory,

Sid & Kathy Luke
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